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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY NOVEMBER 2005
QUESTION 19

Question: Councillor Cathal King
“To ask the Manager, is South Dublin County Council in possession of any temporary fire certificates with regard to Council owned dwellings, that were issued as a result of staff shortages in the fire services or that were issued for any other reason and can he make a statement on the matter?"

Reply

The Council is specifically exempted by law from applying for Fire Certificates in respect of its own buildings.  The buildings must, however, comply with Part B of the Building Regulations (Fire Safety) and studies are carried out by Fire Safety Consultants to ensure compliance with all new Council designs.

Individual houses do not require Fire Safety Certificates in any event under the Building Regulations.  Certificates are required for apartment buildings and reports are produced by the Fire Safety Consultants commissioned by the Council for all apartment buildings under construction by the Council.  These reports are an opinion of compliance by the Consultants with the requirements of the Building Regulations (Part B) and are not Fire Safety Certificates.  For these reasons the matters set out in the question are not relevant to the Council.
